June 2025

Dear Friends, team\ghana

Our church conducted our annual SMITE (Student Missions Institute for Training in Evangelism) youth camp
April 28 — May 2. Please join us in praising the Lord for blessing our camp in the ways described below:

This year, we had 150 campers who participated! We had campers from 10 different churches. These campers
received instruction each morning on how to win children to Christ and conduct Bible Clubs. Each evening, we
had preaching services for our campers. Many great decisions were made! On Thursday evening, 12 young men
surrendered their lives to be preachers, and 5 young ladies surrendered their lives to serve the Lord! On Friday
evening, 19 campers graduated from the 4-year institute.

"'ﬂ!ll » m'ﬂ"l'"m I'I n
‘E gw 8 I' . '- |
i [ ‘j?
‘Ladies Who Surrendered

[._‘; Men Who Surrendered to Be Preachers | to Serve the Lord

Each afternoon, our campers conducted 26 Bible Clubs for children in the community. Over 1,800 children
attended the clubs, and over 800 children chose to trust Christ as their Saviour! The following Sunday, over 70
first-time visitors were brought to church by our Bible Club workers! Thanks to all who prayed and gave!
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Yours for souls,
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Ted Speer

Pastor/Team Leader
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